Wesclin Band Parent Meeting Minutes

September 16, 2013

The minutes from the August meeting were available online prior to the meeting.  There were no questions concerning the minutes.
Treasurer’s report

· Treasurer Scott Billhartz reported a balance $4,035.75.  The comparison was made to last year at the same time, ($4,593.78)  Two items not deposited this year that had been by this time last year are a Mazzio’s check and a Trenton House breakfast.  This indicates that the group is on track as far as funds for the year. 
Band Program Update

· Volunteers needed
· Two bus chaperones are still needed for this Saturday’s competition in Edwardsville.

· Two bus chaperones are also needed for the October 5 competition in Carbondale.

· Mr. Washburn provided sign up sheets for the various parent volunteer needs during marching season.  If you have not had a chance to sign up, please contact Mr. Washburn.  
· It would be appreciated if we take an “all hands on deck” approach to the September 27 football game. It is homecoming and the game will be in the new facility.   It is unknown how much extra Band Booster help will be needed.

· Update on Fundraiser
· The delivery of the fall fundraiser will be the week of October 7.  Fewer items were sold than hoped meaning that the profit will be lower than planned.

· Spirit Wear Order
· Should be arriving soon

· Upcoming Dates:

· 9/21 Edwardsville Band Competition (Wesclin performs at 3:00.  Note change.)

· 9/25 Homecoming parade (to be held in Trenton at 5:30)

· 9/27 Football game (Homecoming)  
· 10/5 SIU Carbondale Competition

· 10/18 Football game

Pending Business
· Mazzio’s fundraiser

· Lynn Brown, chairperson
· Monday, November 18 is the next scheduled date.
· Trenton House

· Scott and Meg Billlhartz, chairpersons

· Saturday, October 19 is the next scheduled date from 7-11 in the morning.

· Scott had a sign up sheet for adult workers for the breakfast. If you can assist, please contact either Scott or Meg Billhartz.

· A sign up sheet will be given to the students to work at the breakfast.  

· Quarter Auction
· Lynn Fuhler, chairperson
· March 29 is the date for the Quarter Auction

· Band Booster Brochure

· Jenni Nielsen is working on a brochure to showcase the purpose of the Band Booster organization.

New Business
· Fundraising

· Schwan’s 
· The company has changed its program in a way that will benefit our group.  When we complete the fundraiser the products will be delivered to homes rather than to the school. In addition the group can earn 5% profit throughout the year when ordering from Schwan’s.  Details are being worked out with our representative.

· This fundraiser will take place in the spring, most likely near Easter.

· Donut cards

· The Band Boosters will sell cards good for a dozen Berkemann’s donuts this November.  

· Jenni Nielsen will contact Rose Trimble to set up this fundraiser.

· The purpose of this fundraiser will be to raise money for new music for the Pep Band.

· The needs of the department were discussed to help to give the group a goal for which to earn money.  Mr. Washburn discussed with the group the types of expenses that come up unexpectedly. (Subway sandwiches for the band before the first football game, materials to build carts for percussion equipment) With the new building in the future it is difficult to know what expenses are ahead for the program.  

Next meeting will be October 21st, at 7:00 in the band room.
